City of Worthington Hills
P.O. Box 22586 Louisville, KY 40252
Phone 243-8415
Email: cityhills@bellsouth.net
Website: www.worthinghillky.org

Date: June 19, 2012
Present: Anita Wilborn Krystal Godlesky Steve Schwager

Angela Barnes Glenn Sea Frank Godlesky
Glenn Sea called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm, Frank made the motion and Krystal seconded
the motion.
Citizen Participation: none
Minutes: Review and accepted by: Krystal
Ordinance/ Municipal Orders: We had the 1% reading of Ordinance 3 Series 2012 “Amending
the Budget”.
Financial Report: Anita Wilborn presented the Expense Report, Krystal made motion and Frank
second the motion, and the board approved it unanimously.
New Business: We discussed the property line around Pacelli Place & the concern is they pay
properties taxes but since they are not in our City and we do not get Road Aid fund money for
them and Glenn doesn’t believe we should fix or repave their road. Glenn also has a picture of a
new landscaping for Northumberland and Halifax Island.
Old Business: The house at 4526 Lunenburg has been cleaned up and the garbage was cleared
away. And the discussing about putting in sidewalks was confirmed we can build on the
easements.
Commissioners’ Report:
Utilities- Frank reported he brought a recycle bin to resident, call 311 about the front yard of
resident, and made multiple trips throughout the City and did not notice any major repair.
Public Health & Safety- Darren reported 2 Citizen Contact, 22 Written/ Verbal Warnings, and 16
Citations, and toured the area for parking violations and safety concerns. Patrol made 22 notes
of interest, they warned an AT&T solicitor not to come back, they removed a meat solicitors, a
resident stopped and thanked an officer to being in the City, had a DUI arrest and was watching
unsupervised kids on Halifax. Darren visited a resident about widening their driveway.
Property Maintenance- Glenn reported the weekly mowing was done, sowed rye seed on
Pacelli and cleaned up the area between Jonel and Lunenburg.
Road Maintenance- Krystal reported that the sidewalks were repaired by Flynn Brothers on
Bays End and a speed hump sign on Bay Run was replaced by Safti Co. There was a street sign
with graffiti on it and it will be cleaned up.

Glenn called the meeting at 7:56pm, Frank made motion and Krystal seconded the motions.
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